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SUMMARY OF PUBLIC COMMENTS RECEIVED 
 

Comment Received Staff Response 
Light Rail Transit electrical 
transformer location not 
shown on plans.  
 

Light Rail Transit infrastructure will be located within the 
public right-of-way. Metrolinx has been circulated on the 
proposed development and has not specifically identified 
the requirement for additional lands for a transformer on 
the subject lands. Land for infrastructure associated with 
the future light rail transit line will be identified and 
procured by Metrolinx through a separate process as part 
of the development of the Light Rail Transit line. Further 
details of the proposed development, including site layout, 
will be determined at the Site Plan Control stage. 

The additional traffic 
generated by this 
development cannot be 
supported by the existing 
road network. 

The Transportation Impact Study, prepared by LEA 
Consulting Ltd., dated July 2023 and updated March 
2024, submitted in support of the proposed application 
has not yet been approved by Transportation Planning.  
 
Condition No. 22 of the Draft Plan of Subdivision Special 
Conditions in Appendix “C” attached to Report PED24222 
requires an updated Transportation Impact Study to be 
submitted and approved. Any recommendations of the 
approved Transportation Impact Study will need to be 
implemented to ensure the surrounding transportation 
network can accommodate the proposed development 
and anticipated trips generated. 

The proposed development 
will have a negative impact 
on the value of adjacent 
properties. 

The City is not aware of any empirical evidence to support 
this comment. 
 

The proposed development 
will create social issues in 
the neighbourhood. 

The City is not aware of any empirical evidence to support 
this comment. 
 

Units within the proposed 
development will not be 
affordable for young adults 
or seniors. 

The units within the proposed development will be 
available at market rates. The applicant does not intend to 
include any affordable units within the proposed 
development. 

This area of Hamilton is well 
situated with transit, grocery 
stores, medical facilities, 
parks, and a lovely 
waterfront.  

Staff concur with this assessment of the neighbourhood. 
The subject lands are located nearby to numerous 
commercial uses and services to support the proposed 
development and result in the development of a complete 
community.  
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COPY OF PUBLIC COMMENTS RECEIVED 
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From:  Aman Khan <REMOVED> 
Sent:  Saturday, January 13, 2024 9:48 AM 
To:  Skidmore, Spencer 
Subject: New Plan for Eastgate Square 75 centennial Parkway North 
 
 
Good Morning  
My name is Aman Khan, living at <REMOVED> north of the proposed plan. 
I do not understand the proposed plan and I am worried the new plan will badly affect our properties in  
one way or the other. I think it will decrease the value of our properties and also it will make traffic  
congestion and probably create social issues in the neighbourhood. 
Some of the tenants around the [proposed plan are not happy with this new plan.  
Is it possible for someone explain the details of the plan to me and send me a copy of the  
proposed plan? 
Best Regards 
Aman Khan  
<REMOVED> 


